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Membership 

 Voting:  Ex-Officio: 

R Valerie Kuehne, Co-Chair √ Ron Proulx  

√ Kristi Simpson, Acting Co-Chair √ Julie Potter 

√ Lisa Kalynchuk √ Denise Helm 

√ Chris Horbachewski R   Tony Eder 

√ Elizabeth Adjin-Tettey √ Andrew Coward 

√ Saul Klein  Committee Resources: 

√ Andrew Rowe √ James Pepler 

R Kara Shaw √ Lorne Mack  

√  Ryan Khan √ Mike Wilson 

√ Cliff Haman √ Melanie Groves 

√ Helga Hallgrimsdottir   

√ Lesley Patten  Guests: 

√ Marran Dodd √ Juliet Van Vliet 

    

    

√ = In Attendance     R = Regrets Noted 

 
 



A G E N D A 
 

1. APPROVAL OF THE AGENDA 

Moved by Cliff Haman, Seconded by Ryan Khan – Carried  

2. APPROVAL OF THE CONSENT AGENDA 
 

a. UVSS Campus Dental Renovation – For Recommendation 

Moved by Cliff Haman, seconded by Saul Klein – Carried  

3. APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES – May 19th, 2021 (attached) 

Moved by Cliff Haman, seconded by Saul Klein – Carried  

REMARKS FROM THE CHAIR  
Ms. Simpson welcomed the new members to the committee with a round of introductions, and thanked 
everyone for their hard work over the fall term. 

4. BUSINESS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES 
 

5. CORRESPONDENCE 
 

6. REGULAR BUSINESS 
 

a.  



Mr. Wilson identified how the 2016 Campus Plan had been implemented to date through Capital 
Projects, policy projects, and Environmental Stewardship and Partnerships. Examples of these included: 

�x the Student Housing and Dining Project as UVic’s largest capital project to date and included 
details about Passive House and LEED Gold ratings; 

�x UVic’s Cycling Plan by sharing the overview, strategies, and reviewing the cycling network map 
with completed areas and current constructions;  

�x The Campus Greenway, including its links to the Campus Cycling Plan, the West, Central and 
East sections, its organizational framework, and current and upcoming construction plans 
therein;  

�x The Cedar Hill Management Plan, which guides viable future development and current or 
temporary uses;  

�x The Greater Victoria Green Team, a positive and successful volunteer initiative that mainly 
removes invasive species on campus, namely ivy; and,  

�x The Community Association Liaison Committee which helps the community learn about 
campus operations and allows us to share information, and receive feedback about projects 
through an engagement framework.  

For each project, Mr. Wilson presented the ways in which the Campus Plan was implemented. 

The Campus Plan will continue to be implemented, and the next steps for implementation of the 
Campus Plan are: Design Guidelines for Campus Buildings and a review of the outlying lands. 

 

c. 5-Year Capital Plan – For Information 
Presentation by Mike Wilson 

Mr. Wilson informed the Committee that the Plan is updated and approved annually to allow the 
university to plan for future capital projects while responding to emerging needs and opportunities. He 
then addressed the following capital priorities from the plan: 

�x First priority is the seismic upgrade and interior modifications to the Murray and Anne Fraser 
Building which addresses deferreJ
-0.T



�x First is to support new academic and non-academic support needs through interdisciplinary 
approaches to scholarship. 

�x Second is to address climate change through decarbonisation of campus spaces heating and 
domestic hot water supply. 

�x Third is to continue to address parking demands for students, staff, and faculty at or near 
campus. 

The committee discussed strategies for transitioning away from natural gas. Mr. Proulx gave an outline 
of the work Facilities Management is taking by engaging with firms that will help lead UVic through 
different ways toward net zero emissions, with a first draft due in Jan/Feb. They are also engaged in a 
mild restructuring to include a development team to bring these projects forward.  

Concern was raised absutl



ii. Engineering Precinct Expansion 

This project is in design development. Mr. Mack spoke about the provincial funding announcement, the 


